Union Council Meeting
Minutes
November 18, 2020
Present:
Lily Miller
Kari Fischer

Susan Dibbell

Mark Guthier

Heidi Lang

Ansley Laev

Jenny Faust

Christina Olstad

Grace D’Souza

Aerin Leigh Lammers

Barb Rasmussen

Yasmine Ferguson
Jacklyn Fischer
Visitor: 

Ed Janairo 
Riley Achtemeier

Hazel Bastien

Alec Lowry

Natalia Lugovskaya

Barb Rasmussen

Liam Granlund

Evanka Annyapu

Sydney Tang 

Meeting called to order at 5:34 p.m.

Lily Miller read the land acknowledgement.
Motion: Mark moved approval of the October meeting minutes.  Jenny seconded the motion.  October Meeting Minutes were approved. 

Officer Reports
· President- Lily
· Lily has been working hard to develop the FY22 WUD Budget. This will come to Union Council in December. They are preparing for the end of the semester. Lily is also preparing for reevaluation of the WUD goals. 
· VP of Internal Relations- Kari

· Directorate is finishing up the mid semester check-ins, with good feedback coming. They are working on updating position descriptions, including a social justice piece for that. After Thanksgiving they are going to be doing their 360-degree feedback. Still working on the mentorship program with WUA. And lastly, Kari is serving on the COVID task force for the students, to help with the next semester. 
· VP of External Relations- Prady

· Lily gave a report on behalf of Prady. Rise Up week went really well. He is working on new marketing strategies for next semester. 
Secretary and Treasury Updates
· Secretary- Mark

· Campus Budget- It was announced last week that the final figure that the campus is managing is 320 million dollar budget through the end of the fiscal year. 
· Comprehensive Testing Program- the campus will be increasing COVID testing for next semester. Students that have classes on campus, will be tested twice a week, with employees getting tested once a week. It will be a requirement to prove a negative test, via a phone app. 
· Treasurer- Susan

· Update on building Hours- The Unions will be closed starting the Wednesday before Thanksgiving at 6pm, and then just re-opening Memorial Union on the Sunday following Thanksgiving. For finals week, the Unions will extend hours to 10pm for the first four days. For winter break, on December 18 will close at 6pm and not re-open until January 18th. 
· Financial Report – the prelim is in box. We are still trending below budget. The delivery program is doing well though. 
Advisory Board Updates
· Administration- Lily

- The board unanimously passed the FY21 Budget revision. They are continuing to set up the subcommittees, who are starting to meet to work on their goals. 
· Social Education- Kari


- The subcommittees are meeting and working on their goals. Virtual programming is a big thing they are working on. They are also working on winter programming ideas, mindfulness, position descriptions updates and the games committee pilot. 
· Facilities- Prady


- They are reviewing policies (Cultural Food & Large Event pre-registration policy).  They are also working on gender neutral restrooms, just waiting on campus to further this along. And lastly, working on dedicated space for two Greek organizations. 
· Dining & Hospitality- Ansley

- No update today.
FY21 Budget Official Presentation- Ed Janairo
· Budget Presentation 

- Ed shared the FY21 revised budget.  The revised budget was approved by the Administration Advisory Board. 
· Thoughts

- The group discussed their thoughts on the budget situation. 
· Motion: to approve the revised FY21 Union Budget. Jenny moved to approve the motion. Barb seconded the motion. Unanimously approved. 
WUD Goals
· Introduction of Club/Committee Goals- 
· Lily introduced the rest of the WUD leaders. 
· Ski & Snowboard Club- Riley

· They want to educate their audience about ski and snowboard, provide info to new and old skiers, have a spring ski sale, and bring the club back to campus. 
· Mountaineering Club- Hazel

· They want to maintain their club membership by providing safe virtual and in-person programming. 
· Outing Club- Alec

· The main goal is to maintain a leader base for backpacking by engaging 30 new leaders in training. 
· Hoofer Club President- Ansley

· Focusing on membership retention and recruitment. Also have a focus on Social Justice work. 
· Art Committee- Natalia

· Improve accessibility of their spaces. They want to reach out to community artists to engage them more. They also want to bring in at least 10 BIPOC artists. 

· Film Committee- Barb

· Continue to put together unique and impactful programming. Want to retain their current members and get new ones. Want to increase their programming to BIPOC issues. 
· Games Pilot Committee- Liam

· Want to create a diverse community. Want to start a library of equipment and a system of operations. 
· Publications Committee- Evanka

· Create and share the story of their committee. They want to facilitate a virtual space that is easily accessible. 
· Distinguished Lecture Series Committee- Sydney

· Create a virtual lecture series. Want to book a full year lineup, with a majority of the speakers having marginalized identities. 
Games Pilot Committee- Kari, Heidi, Liam, Courtney

· Comments from the Social Ed Advisory Board- 

· Kari shared that the Social Education Advisory Board approved the Games Committee become a WUD committee next year.   
· Comments from Directorate

· Directorate also passed it unanimously. 

· Presentation from Games Committee Director
· Liam, Games Director, provided an overview of the committee. The presentation is in box. They currently have 183 members. 
· Motion: approve WUD Games as an official WUD Committee. Barb moved to approve the motion. Kari seconded the motion. Motion unanimously approved. 
Updates & Discussion

· Budget Update- Ed

· Ed shared his updates on budget for FY22. This will be brought to Union Council later in the spring. They are just in the beginning steps of getting the budget built. It will be much more conservative though. 
· Diversity Director PD & Goals- Susan

· Susan discussed the new position description of the Diversity Coordinator, and that Stephanie Diaz de Leon has accepted and has already started working. She will work 20 hours a week. The position description and diversity goals are in box. Susan gave an update on these goals that Stephanie will be helping to move along. Stephanie will also be exploring the creation of a student committee. 
· Winter Events/Winter Programming Update- Susan

· Susan reported that the Union staff have been working on coming up with some ideas for winter programming and winter events. Heidi Lang has chaired a committee to look at winter programming. The recommendations are in box. For winter events, the committee was looking at possible ways to allow members back in the buildings. 
· ASM Update- Aerin

· There is a big focus on mental health, a focus on lifting up BIPOC voices, and working on the student COVID task force. 
· SSFC Update Grace

· They are in the process of reviewing budgets and eligibility for the GSSF (General Students Services Fund) orgs on campus. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:38 p.m.
